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BILL HAMPTON, Manager of Radio Station KBOX, Dallas,
telephonically advised he received an anonymous telephone call
to the effect that the subscriber to Post Office Box 765,
Irving, Texas, allegedly had information concerning OSWALD and
RUBY.

The following investigation was conducted by SA
KENNETH P. HUGHES:

On December 10, 1963, FRANK H. BROWNE, subscriber to
Post Office Box 765, Irving, Texas, who resides at §803 Fremont,
Dallas, advised that he met an unknown individual at Anthony's
Lounge on Gaston Avenue in Dallas who stated that he could show
that there was a connection between OSWALD and RUBY. BROWN[
stated that he had been drinking and, in fact, stated he was
drunk. He described the individual making these comments as a
white male; 5 feet, 9 inches in height; 175 pounds, with light
hair, age approximately 45-52. He could furnish no further
information.

On December 10, 1963, MYRTLE REECE, waitress, Anthony's
Restaurant, Gaston Avenue, Dallas, advised that she recalled two
individuals who were drunk in the tavern and stated further that
one individual was "cut off" because he was dancing. She did
not hear anything regarding OSWALD and RUBY.

On December 13, 1963, GENE FARLEY, 10234 Kilkenny,
Dallas, advised that he is the "bouncer" at Anthony's Tavern,
He stated that on approximately November 26, 1963, he had two
individuals in the tavern whom he had to “shut off". One
individual by the name of NICK LUCAS was "shooting his mouth off"
about a Latin woman who skipped from the Statler-Hilton Hotel
leaving a $50,00 bill. The individual alsoc gave him a card
advertising Haskell Drive-In Restaurant, Dallas,

LUCAS was supposedly making statements connecting this
woman with RUBY and OSWALD. He described this individual as
S feet, 7 inches to 9 inches in height; 60-65 years old, with
a Greek or Italian accent,

On December 13, 1963, RAY AIKEN, Statler-Hilton Hotel,
made available the records of individuals registered there on

the 26th of November 1963, The records failed to show a woman
of Latin descent as being a "skipper" leaving a $50.00 bill.
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On December 16, 1963, NICK CUZIGTIS, of 3219 Ross
Avenue, interviewed at his place of employment, the Haskell
Drive-In, stated that he remembers being in Anthony's and drinking
quite a bit, He later admitted that he was drunk. He stated that
he was cut off because he was dancing and was somewhat boisterous.
He stated that he does not remember making any statements con-
necting JACK RUBY and OSWALD but remembers stating that the
hotels around town should be on alert for Madame NHU because he had
read that she was noted for “"skipping out" on her hotel bill.

Mr. CUZIGTIS stated that any statements he made that
night, he made in reference to Madame NHU and does not know
JACK RUBY or LEE HARVEY OSWALD or of any connection between the
two., He knew of no connection between -RUBY and the Police
Department or of any conspiracy between RUBY and any other
individual to kill OSWALD or of any subversive organizations
RUBY belonged to or any close connections between RUBY and the
Police Department. He knew of none of RUBY's travels.
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